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 A Note 
from the 
Chairman

The Annual Meeting of Members is 
right around the corner, on the 5th of 
May at 7:30 PM, and I encourage you 
to join us. We will discuss the state of 
the association, hear from our auditor, 
and also present neighbor awards and 
a couple of scholarships to deserving 
college-bound residents. As I write this, 
it appears that we are well on our way 
to quorum, so thank you for voting! The 
meeting usually lasts about an hour and 
a half; if you can make some time, we’d 
love to see you there.

Last year was another challenging year, 
and the Board and staff worked hard to 
control expenses in preparation for the 
ever-changing environment. Luckily, we 
had no major negative impacts to the 
budget and were able to finish 2021 in a 
very comfortable financial position. Due 
to that success, we were able to contract 

for the re-plastering of both pools, so you 
should see that work being done now. Pool 
re-plastering has been on the radar for the 
last couple years, and the repairs got to the 
point where they were very necessary, so 
I’m happy to see that we were able to fund 
this sorely needed project. The pools will 
look a little different (i.e. a lot better), so 
make sure to get out this summer and enjoy 
the newly renovated pools!

Hope to see you at the Annual Meeting!

Yours,

Brian Stives
Chairman of the Board

Brian with beloved Stives family pooch Jasper, 
pictured in celebration of National Love Your 
Pet Day (February 20th).
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Community Events
ACC MEETING
First & third Monday of the month 
at 4:00 PM [Virtual]

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
First & third Thursday of the month 
at 6:30 PM [SC or virtually at 
bit.ly/GNWBoard]

BOOK CLUB
Third Wednesday of the month 
at 1:00 PM [SC]

CHECK-INS WITH THE CM
Last Friday of the month 
at 10:00 AM [SC]

COFFEE WITH COPS
Third Friday of the month 
at 10:00 AM [EV]

CAMP GLADIATOR 
Monday, Tuesday & Thursday 
at 4:45 PM & 6:15 PM [SC]

DOMINOES
Wednesday at 11:00 AM [EV]

FARM FRESH WEDNESDAYS 
Wed. at 10 AM to 4-5 PM [SC]

GNW MARKET 
Sunday from 12 PM to 4 PM [SC]

GNWATCH MEETING
Second Thursday of the month 
at 6:30PM [SC, or attend virtually at 
https://bit.ly/GNWWatch]

GUITAR GROUP (New!) 
Monday at 6:30 PM 
[EV, unless otherwise announced] 

LINE DANCING
Monday & Thursday at 10 AM [SC]

MAHJONG
Tuesday at 6 PM [SC]

OWLS
Second Tuesday of the month 
at 11:30 AM [SC]

POKER
Thursday at 1 PM [EV]; first & third 
Monday of the month at 7 PM [SC]

ZUMBA
Monday & Wednesday at 7 PM [SC]
and Saturday at 10 AM [EV]

SC = Silver Creek, 8809 Timberwilde
EV= Emerald Valley, 9310 Timber Path

Community Updates:
Office Hours, GNW Market, Pools

Beginning Mon., April 4th, 
2022, the GNW Office & 
Silver Creek Lodge (8809 
Timberwilde) is open from 
9 AM to 6 PM, opening and 
closing one hour earlier 
than previously. The existing 
arrangement had been 
intended to give residents & 
members of the public more 
time to come in after typical 
working hours, but feedback 
we’ve received indicated that 
many people would find an 
earlier opening time more 
beneficial than a later closing 
time. This change will not affect 
clubs and classes that meet 
after 6 PM inside Silver Creek, 
as security will still be on site to 
let participants in.

* * *
Pool season is almost here, so 
make sure that your family has 
up-to-date membership IDs 
before Silver Creek Pool opens 
for weekends on Saturday, 
May 14th! Silver Creek 
weekend hours in May will be 
11 AM–7 PM (with adult swim 
10 AM–11 AM), and SC pool 
party rentals can be booked 
for May weekends (see p.14 
for more information). At this 
time, Emerald Valley will not be 
open in May due to scheduled 
repairs; both pools will open for 
full summer hours on Friday, 
June 3rd. Weekend EV pool 
parties can be booked from 
that date. Weekend hours will 
remain 11 AM–7 PM at both 
pools, and weekday hours will 
be 11 AM–8 PM, excepting 
the day of the week when 
each pool is closed for repairs: 

Monday for Emerald Valley & 
Tuesday for Silver Creek. With 
any further questions, give us a 
call at 210-681-2983. We’re so 
excited for pool season, and we 
hope you are too!

* * *
We’ve greatly enjoyed having 
the GNW Market (formerly and 
also the Bandera Market) in 
the community each weekend. 
However, due to the onset of 
our 2022 youth soccer season 
and the Market organizers’ 
decision to arrange a partial 
return to their Bandera Pointe 
location, the GNW Market will 
switch to a Sundays-only 
schedule, for April & May at 
the least. It will be open from 
12 to 4 PM, and there will be 
no market on Easter Sunday, 
April 17th. But residents will 
still have multiple opportunities 
to purchase quality produce 
from Balboa Farms, which 
provides the “farmer” aspect of 
our “farmer’s market.” Marcello 
Balboa has begun setting 
up shop in the Silver Creek 
Soccer Fields parking lot on 
Wednesdays, roughly from 
10 AM to 4 or 5 PM. You can 
buy his delicious produce, & 
try an innovative new flavor of 
lemonade from fan favorites 
The Lemon Girls! Balboa is 
planning to expand “Farm 
Fresh Wednesdays” further, 
with additional vendors and 
more Balboa Farms products 
(he’s thinking milk and eggs, 
for starters)! Thanks to both 
vendors for coming up with 
a new way to serve our 
community’s shifting needs!
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Annual Meeting Thurs., May 
5th: Homeowners, Vote Now!

T he Annual Meeting 
of Members is an 
opportunity for 

homeowners to hear 
updates about the status 
of the Association. The 
Chairman of the Board, 
Community Manager, 
and a representative of 
an independent auditing 
company will deliver reports 
to the audience and answer 
questions. This year’s 
meeting will be held on 
Thursday, May 5th at 7:30 
PM in Callanen Hall at the 
Silver Creek Lodge (8809 
Timberwilde). We do not 
foresee this year’s meeting 
requiring a virtual component, 
but should things change, we 
will let residents know via as 
many means as possible.

Among the most central 
aspects of the Annual 
Meeting is the yearly election 
of candidates to the Board 
of Directors. Board terms 
are three years long and are 
staggered, so each year, 
a certain number of board 
members will either stand 
for re-election or decide 
to conclude their time on 
the board. This year, two 
candidates are running for two 
spots on the Board, so they 
are not in competition in the 
traditional sense. However, 
the Great Northwest’s 
governing documents require 

an election to be held even 
in such cases, and we need 
your help to make sure that 
the results can be verified as 
official at the Annual Meeting 
on May 5th. The bylaws also 
indicate that at least 10% of 
GNW homeowners (roughly 
500) must participate in 
the election for the results 
to be certifiable. With 
your help, we can not only 
achieve but blast past the 
quorum number & welcome 
our newest member of the 
board, first-time candidate 
Elias Ackerman (pictured at 
right, along with Chairman 
Brian Stives). Many thanks 
to everyone who’s already 
voted, and we hope to see 
some of you at the Annual 
Meeting on May 5th!
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Brian Stives

Elias Ackerman

My family and I have lived in the 
Great Northwest since 1996, 
when the Air Force brought 
us to the area. I retired from 
the Air Force in 2010 and my 
family decided we were staying 
in San Antonio and the GNW. 
My children grew up here in the 
neighborhood, participated in 
community sports programs, 
and I coached soccer, T-ball, 
and basketball in our youth 
programs. I served on the 
Board of Directors from 1999-
2002 and I came back on the 
Board in 2011. I have served 
as Chairman from 2012-
2016, and again from 2018 
to present. During my tenure 
my greatest successes have 
been developing a streamlined 
budget process, conservative 

execution of the budget, and 
building the financial stability of 
the organization, which is the 
strongest it has ever been.

The Board has changed a lot 
over the years, having new and 
fresh perspectives on the Board 
helps build and improve the 
organization. I am pleased to say 
that we have a great group of 
people who are involved for the 
right reasons and work tirelessly 
to make the neighborhood a better 
place to live and raise your family. 
I look forward to continuing my 
service to the community for one 
more term and invite you to join us 
at our Board meetings on the third 
Thursday of every month. Thank 
you for your support!

Candidate (& Chairman of the Board) 
BRIAN STIVES

I was born in Costa Rica and 
adopted from an orphanage 
at the age of ten. I’ve lived 
in Texas, Virginia, North 
Carolina, Kentucky, and 
finally here in the Great 
Northwest. Throughout 
the five years I’ve lived 
here with my wife and 
son, I’ve discovered many 
opportunities to spend time 
with the wonderful families 
of our great community. 
I’ve served as a coach for 
our soccer and basketball 
leagues. As a former 
chef, I have a passion for 
cooking and sharing my 
love for people through my 
food—I recently even baked 
desserts for the GNW staff 
during the 2022 assessment 

season! Neighbors and the 
community might know my 
Great Dane, Daisy, and 
me from our walks along 
the soccer fields and GNW 
Market days. We enjoy 
getting out and meeting our 
neighbors any chance that 
we get.

My goal is to help the 
community in any way that 
I can. Whether I’m lending 
a hand to a neighbor or 
coaching the youth of our 
community, I like being 
able to help my neighbors 
whenever possible. It is 
important to me that all of our 
families have a great place to 
live, and I aim to do my part 
to make that happen.

Candidate ELIAS ACKERMAN
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Residents enjoy themselves 
at the inaugural meeting of 
the our new Guitar Group. 
Join them Mondays at 6:30 in 
Flores Hall!

Sellers pose for a photo at 
their booth during the 2022 
GNW Spring Community Yard 
Sale, held on Sat., April 2nd. 
The next one will be in the fall.
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A CoSA Solid Waste 
Management employee helps 
residents dispose of an old 
mattress during the Dial-a-
Trailer event on Feb. 22nd.

Board Director Efrain Sosa & 
his family pose at the March 
Mobile Petcare Clinic, held at 
Silver Creek each month.
Our next one is May 15th!
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Much has been different about the past couple of years. 
We’ve seen a formidable public health challenge cause 
changes and disruptions in all aspects of our daily 

lives. This has been true here in the Great Northwest, too, with 
both direct & indirect ramifications: for instance, during the last 
three Great Northwest youth soccer seasons, our “league” was 
merged with that of Westover Hills Church because neither  
organization had enough registrants for to play separately.

While we are grateful to Westover Hills for communing with 
us during a difficult time, we’re all the more excited to report 
that the Spring 2022 GNW Youth Soccer Season will return to 
Silver Creek Soccer Fields, with all teams comprised of GNW 
participants! From mid-April through late May, Saturdays will 
find the fields packed again with excited young athletes and the 
loved ones cheering them on.

While the season proper has yet to begin—the first games 
will be held on Friday, April 22nd and Saturday, April 23rd—

GNW Youth Soccer
Comes Home

Meet the GNW Youth 
Soccer Teams!

U6
Sparrows
COACH BRITTANY FRANKLIN 
Tigers
COACH MARK MARTINEZ
Lions
COACH CJ GARZA
U8
Dragons
COACH DANIEL FLORES 
Scorpions
COACH TAYLOR DAVIDSON
Pitbulls
COACH VITAS VAN DIJK

A young athlete at practice for 
GNW’s youth soccer program.
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Recreation Manager Jacob Pena has been 
hard at work putting the many moving parts 
that constitute a successful soccer season into 
motion. Registration began in early February 
and ran through late March; by its end, enough 
participants had signed up to field 12 teams 
across 4 age divisions (U6, or under 6; U8; 
U11; and U14). Mid-March saw Mr. Pena begin 
lining the soccer fields, a process by which 
white paint is used to mark the boundaries on 
the pitch (the traditional term for a soccer field, 
FYI!). It’s not something you do once and then 
never have to worry about again, either: 
“I have to line the fields at least once a week,” 
he explains. “More if it rains.”

Mr. Pena is himself a former GNW soccer 
participant: he grew up in the neighborhood 
and also served as a soccer referee, along 
with participation in other sports (see pg. 11 for 
more about him!). At a recent parents’ meeting 
held during the last weekend in March, he 
spoke about his belief that playing soccer and 
other sports can help kids develop and exercise 
important capacities: not only physical health 

and agility, but citizenship, sportsmanship, and 
a sense of their own agency. Adult spectators 
are challenged, too, to weigh their passion and 
partiality against the call to provide a good role 
model for young players. It’s the imperfect but 
deeply intentional enactment of these values in 
practice that makes a given match live up to the 
sport’s common moniker: “the beautiful game.”

Practices began March 28th, and the schedule 
will run from April 22nd through Saturday, May 
28th, with games each Saturday from April 

23rd through May 28th. For more information, 
including a full schedule, visit the dedicated 
soccer page on our Web site, at https://gnw.
pub/Spr2022Soccer. To contact Mr. Pena, 
find his contact info on page 11. Here’s to a 
great season for our little soccer stars!

U11 
Falcons
COACH EFRAIN SOSA 
Hurricanes
COACH ELIAS ACKERMAN
Wolves
COACH LAURA CANTU
Rockets
COACH ROY DAVIS
U14
Huskies 
COACH MATTHEW BRYANT
Rangers
COACH ROB MCNICOL
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Nominate Your 
Neighbors for an Award!

Do you have a neighbor who always goes 
above & beyond to help other members 
of the community? Who has profoundly 

enriched your understanding of what it means to 
be a neighbor—a person without whom your home 
would be that much less of a home? It’s a GNW 
tradition to honor these amazing neighbors and 
their outstanding contributions to the community 
through the Neighbor Awards!

Winners will be recognized at the Annual Meeting 
of Members on May 5th. To view definitions of the 
categories and submit nominations, visit the online 
form at https://gnw.pub/NeighborAwards22. The 
deadline is April 27th. Neighbor award definitions 
are written broadly, so that nominators (who must 
be homeowners) can apply the abstract concept 
to their nominee’s specific qualities. Though they 
cannot submit nominations, tenant residents are 
also eligible to receive awards.
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High school graduates-to-be who maintain a 
permanent address in the Great Northwest, 
who will be attending any post-secondary 

educational institution, and who meet scholarship-
specific criteria are eligible to apply for one of two 
$1000 scholarships offered by the GNW:

1. The Camille F. Fiorillo Perpetual Scholarship 
In recognition of academic excellence
(3.0 GPA or higher).
2. Paul and Jay Laushey Memorial Scholarship 
For former participants in one or more of the Great 
Northwest’s community sports leagues.

Applications are due by 5 p.m. on Friday, April 
27, 2022. The form, which is available at https://
gnw.pub/Scholarships22, outlines what is 
required to apply for each scholarship. Graduates-
to-be, apply today!

GNW Scholarships: 
Graduates, Apply Now!
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Recreation Bulletins
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Meet Jacob Pena, Our 
New Rec Manager!

We were thrilled to welcome Jacob 
Pena as the Great Northwest’s new 
Recreation Manager at the beginning 

of February! A GNW resident from 2003 to 
2010, Jake played on our soccer, basketball and 
swim teams, later working for us as a soccer 
ref, swim coach, and lifeguard (he’s holding 
a picture of himself as a lifeguard below!)—
so he brings a wealth of experiences, fond 
memories and excitement to the role. He loves all 
sports, especially soccer, and is having a blast 
working with participants, coaches, parents and 
spectators on our spring youth soccer season. 
Jake lives nearby with his wife, two dogs, and a 
cat, and is currently pursuing a bachelors degree 
in Multidisciplinary Studies at UTSA.

He’d love to hear from you with
any questions! Contact him by phone 

at 210-681-2983 (ext. 106) or by email at 
recreation@greatnorthwest.org.
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a bit of wear, but local Girl 
Scout Troop 1157 stepped 
up (of their own accord!) and 
volunteered to repaint the 
structure on March 2nd, in 
observance of National Read 
Across America Day. The 
Troop snazzed the Library 
up with a lovely blue-green 
color scheme and added 
a number of new books as 
well! Many, many thanks to 
the girls of Troop 1157, and 
we encourage residents to 
swing by to check out the new 
selections and lovely new 
paint job—and maybe even 
donate some books yourself!

Girl Scout Troop 1157 Gives
Little Free Library a New Look!

Girl Scout Troop 1157 paints the 
Little Free Library at the Silver 
Creek Soccer Fields on March 2nd, 
2022, in observance of National 
Read Across America Day.

V isitors to the Silver 
Creek Soccer Fields 
or its parking lot—and 

considering the amount 
of events that are held 
there, that must be quite a 
few of our readers!—may 
have noticed the small but 
stately houselike structure 
that stands up against the 
wrought-iron fence. It’s a 
Little Free Library, a global 
phenomenon in which such 
structures are placed in 
communities and filled with 
books that people can take 
for free! Our own Little Free 
Library had been showing 

Pol. ad. by the Northside Bond Committee, Katie Reed, Treasurer
Early Voting: April 25 May 3	 Election Day: Saturday, May 7
For a listing of Bond projects and Early Vote information, visit www.northsidebond.com
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Pol. ad. by the Northside Bond Committee, Katie Reed, Treasurer
Early Voting: April 25 May 3	 Election Day: Saturday, May 7
For a listing of Bond projects and Early Vote information, visit www.northsidebond.com
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Facility Rentals
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Emergency: 911

Call 210-681-6268 for
GNW Security Assistance

District 6 City Council Office
210-207-3749

City of San Antonio 
Services: 311

SAPD Non-Emergency
210-207-7273

SAPD Prue Rd Substation
210-207-7425

SAPD SAFFE Unit Officer
Tim Henry

210-667-6722

CPS Energy 
210-353-4357

Animal Control and Enforcement
210-207-6000

San Antonio Fire 
Department Station #41

210-207-6000

San Antonio Water System
210-704-7297

Important Contact Information

SCAN THE QR CODE
TO SUBSCRIBE TO 

PASSAGES!


